Bio: Crystal Martin-Lapenski does not need translating

Crystal Martin-Lapenskie was elected to the position of ICC Canada Vice-President (International) at the 14th General Assembly in Kujjuaq, Canada in July 2022. 

She has worked extensively on Inuit-specific areas of project management and has developed, evaluated and reviewed culturally sensitive program policies.  Martin-Lapenskie worked as a Community Social Services Worker with the Government of Nunavut in 2013, before moving on to Tungasuvvingat Inuit working with Inuit youth as an activities coordinator and later on as Inuit Youth in Transition Worker from 2013 to 2015. 

She then worked as the Inuit Program Coordinator for Raytheon Canada Limited – NWS delivering and maintaining the Inuit Training and Development Program before returning to Tungasuvvingat Inuit in 2016 as the Cultural Policy Advisor until 2017. During this time, Martin-Lapenskie advocated for an agreement between the Ontario Ministry of Education and Tungasuvvingat Inuit that allows future collaboration and communication on any Inuit student learning across the province, which led to a Memorandum of Understanding. In 2018 she then worked at Canadian Northern Economic Agency first as Nunavut Regional Manager and then Acting Regional Director implementing economic development goals within Nunavut.                                                                                           
                              
Martin-Lapenski has served as National Inuit Youth Council President from 2019 -2021 and has sat on the board of directors for Inuit Tapiriit Kanatami, the Inuit Circumpolar Council board of directors and has been involved in the Inuit-Crown Partnership Committee. 

Martin-Lapenskie is also an entrepreneur running multiple companies as either owner, co-owner or founder working in areas of administration, programming for Inuit, consulting and filmmaking. She is well known for her advocacy in Inuit communities and globally for her work in areas of socio-cultural and socio-economic impacts on Inuit. 
 
 
Bio: Herb Nakimayak does not need translating
Herb Nakimayak was elected as the Vice-President (International) for ICC Canada at the 14th General Assembly held in Kuujjuaq, Canada in July 2022. Mr. Nakimayak previously held the seat of ICC Canada Vice President (International) from July 2014-2018. 
Herb Nakimayak was elected to the 18th Legislative Assembly of the Northwest Territories in November 2015 until 2019, serving as MLA for the constituency of Nunakput. Mr. Nakimayak began working for Fisheries and Oceans Canada as Senior Manager in 2020 promoting marine conservation activities in the Western Arctic. He has served as chairperson for the Fisheries Joint Management Committee in Inuvik. NT and was appointed chair of the Joint Secretariat in 2022.
Mr. Nakimayak studied entrepreneurship at Mount Royal University, Project Management at Algonquin College, and completed a gas plant operator certificate at the Northern Alberta Institute of Technology.
He is committed to continuing traditional ways of life through stories of Elders and hunters and trappers including carrying out “On the Land” programs for Elders and Youth.  He has attended numerous leadership conferences and training such as John C. Maxwell’s spring leadership in Spokane, WA and Algonquin College in Ontario.

